
POLÍTICA YA CON TSI-TSI-KI FÉLIX  
FCC REPORT – THIRD QUARTER 2021

STATION KAIQ FM  HAS ASCERTAINED THAT THE 
FOLLOWING ISSUES ARE MATTERS OF CONCERN TO 

THE COMMUNITY IT SERVES:

1.                  NATIONAL POLITICS
2.                  ECONOMY
3.                  LATINOS & COMMUNITY
4.                  LATIN AMERICAN ISSUES
5.                  PUBLIC SAFETY
6.                  HEALTH CARE
7.                  IMMIGRATION
8.                  EDUCATION
9.                  RELIGION



1.- NATIONAL / POLITICS
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 149 
/ Segment # 1
When: July 4th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 16' 00"
Description of program

Former President Trump visited an unfinished portion of 
the wall on the Mexican border on Wednesday, the trip 
with Texas Governor Greg Abbott near Weslaco in South 
Texas is Trump's second public appearance in a week . 
Republicans have pointed out that migration will be a 
central theme in their campaign to retake control of 
Congress next year, but a Reuters / IPSOS poll 
indicates that Trump's attacks are having little 
effect.

Meanwhile, more than 270 thousand migrants have been 
found in the sector of the Rio Grande valley by the 
border patrol so far this year.
To talk about this and more, we welcomed Daniel Garza, 
executive director of the free initiative.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 150 
/ Segment # 2
When: July 11th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 09' 19"
Description of program

On more gun violence issues, last Wednesday, President 
Biden on a visit to the state of Illinois discussed the 
issue of violence with the mayor of Chicago. Crime 
levels in the country are skyrocketing like never 
before. At least 150 people died from gun violence in 
more than 400 shootings across the country during the 
July 4 weekend alone, according to data compiled by the 
Gun Violence Archive. In Chicago, after police 
superintendent David Brown voiced his concern ahead of 
the "most challenging weekend of the year" for police, 
83 people were shot, with the death toll of 14. So far 



this year, incidents of gun violence in cities like New 
York, for example, have shot up almost 40% compared to 
the same period in 2020, with 767 shootings and 885 
victims. In New York, Mayor DiBlasio said crime is 
going down.

Regardless of the fact that Donald Trump is not in 
power and we stop hearing anti-immigrant rhetoric, in 
some of our cities we do hear of black attacks on 
Latinos. Yamile Arango our correspondent in Denver, 
Colorado presents us the following report.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 151 
/ Segment # 1
When: July 18th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 13' 00"
Description of program

We are also talking about the other pandemic that we 
are experiencing, that of violence with firearms. 
According to the Gun Violence Archive organization in 
the middle of this 2021, more than 10,000 deaths, 
19,400 injuries and 300 mass shootings have been 
registered in the country well. In total 500 children 
have died! The situation is definitely out of control. 
In Chicago for example every weekend the number of 
shootings is brutal and does not stop. We discussed the 
issue with Rafael Yañez Ibarra who is President of the 
Union Impact Center.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 151 
/ Segment # 3
When: July 18th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 03' 00"
Description of program

President Biden called for advancing federal 
legislation that would protect voting access from what 
the White House sees as `` authoritarian and anti-
American. '' Biden's speech comes after 17 Republican 
states passed 28 new laws that they say make it 



difficult. vote by requiring voters to identify 
themselves or send their ballots directly and not 
through third parties. Activists have had their sights 
set on Texas, where Republican lawmakers are pushing a 
series of measures that include changes such as banning 
voting from their car and early voting 24 hours before 
election day.
In an attempt to obstruct the legislative process, more 
than 50 Democratic legislators from Texas came to the 
nation's capital to absent themselves from the special 
session in their state and call for Congress to take 
action at the federal level.
Meanwhile, the "For the people" and "John Lewis voting 
rights advancement" bills have stalled in Washington 
amid Republican obstruction.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 153 
/ Segment # 1
When: August 1st. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 16' 06"
Description of program

President Biden's approval fell to 50% this month, his 
lowest rating to date, according to the Gallup company. 
According to Gallup, in the months of January and April 
Biden had an approval of 57%, the highest so far. 
Inflation and the situation of a third or fourth wave 
of covid-19 and the situation on the border are some of 
the factors impacting the administration with just 6 
months in power. Undoubtedly the price of fuel impacts 
us all in such a way that we do not stop thinking about 
a word "energy". Exclusively at PoliticaYa, we had 
United States Secretary of Energy Jennifer Granholm.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 154 
/ Segment # 1
When: August 8th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 13' 18"
Description of program

Joe Biden, Kamala Harris and 12 Latino leaders met at 
the White House to speak among other issues of 



infrastructure and immigration reform through 
reconciliation. The first part of the $ 1 trillion 
project focuses on physical infrastructure. The second 
part of 3.5 trillion dollars in what they call "human 
infrastructure". However, this unprecedented expense is 
expected to generate the odd benefit at least in the 
short term. But how does this directly impact us 
Latinos? We exclusively interviewed Martin Walsh, US 
Secretary of Labor.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 155 
/ Segment # 2
When: August 15th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 08' 53"
Description of program

The crisis at the border continues, and each figure is 
a new record, for example in July 2020 the border 
patrol had 40,929 encounters with undocumented persons 
who crossed the border, last month they reported 
210,000 encounters! The worst thing is that more than 
18 percent of the families that entered the country 
tested positive for COVID-19 according to a report from 
federal authorities. Also, 20 percent of the minors who 
arrived alone and who were in border patrol custody 
tested positive for the virus. Some cities like Laredo 
in Texas are spending their own resources to pay for 
buses and literally get rid of migrants by sending them 
to Austin and Houston to go to other cities from there. 
Alma Ferrara gave us more details.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 156 
/ Segment # 1
When: August 22nd. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 13' 17"
Description of program

We started this edition with a news that will impact, 
we hope in a positive way the future of all Latinos 
living in this country that with or without papers we 
have made ours. The 2020 census reveals that we are 
more than 62 million !!! Maybe even more! the impact on 



budget and political redistribution for us will 
certainly be undeniable. To discuss this we have from 
Los Angeles, California Arturo Vargas, Executive 
Director, of the National Association of Latino Elected 
and Designated Officials (NALEO).

The crisis at the border, as every week, worsens 
because unfortunately and without the high temperatures 
or the covid-19 stopping them, more and more migrants 
arrive daily, not only from Central America or Mexico 
but from countries as remote as Africa or the Middle 
East. Those who have been detained and are facing 
deportation may now have legal information and services 
as the government will implement an alternative program 
of which our correspondent in the White House Rafael 
Sánchez-cruz tells us all about it.

The Taliban seized power in Afghanistan two weeks 
before the Biden administration completed its troop 
withdrawal after a war that cost us "a trillion dollars 
over the twenty years it lasted. Images of Afghans at 
the airport in Kabul, trying to take the last planes 
that took off from there, went around the world. Will 
we now witness the resurgence of the curfew? Will we 
again see a terrorist attack on North American 
territory just 20 years after the attack on September 
9? We talked about this and more with conservative 
political analyst Adolfo Franco.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 157 
/ Segment # 1
When: August 29th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 10' 34"
Description of program

Dr. Anthony Fauci said Thursday that schools should be 
"fully open" and welcoming children five days a week by 
the fall. The week started well at least on the issue 
of the fight against covid-19. On Monday afternoon, the 
FDA approved Pfizer's vaccine in full and President 



Biden called on the private sector to require 
vaccination of its employees. However, although 
pediatric hospitalization rates for COVID-19 are lower 
than those for adults, infections in children continue 
to rise.
To talk about this we invited from Memphis Tennessee 
Dr. Diego Hijano, specialist in pediatric infectious 
diseases from the prestigious Saint Jude Children's 
Research Hospital ".

While the division continues between those who doubt 
the effectiveness of vaccines against covid-19 and 
those who are even anxious to have the third booster 
injection, the truth is that there are those who fall 
ill even close to death. Our correspondent in Tampa 
Bay, Florida David Perez-Hansen next tells us about a 
couple who miraculously escaped death.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 157 
/ Segment # 3
When: August 29th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 08' 51"
Description of program

The House of Representatives on Tuesday approved 
President Biden's $ 3.5 trillion economic package that 
could allow for sweeping changes in immigration, 
healthcare, education and more tax collection.
The chamber voted 220-212, also agreeing to the $ 1.2 
trillion bipartisan infrastructure bill passed by the 
Senate the night before. We talked about this and more 
with economist Stan Veuger.

This week with the lowest approval rating in his 
presidency and in yet another defeat to the Biden 
administration according to conservatives, the 
president confirmed the withdrawal of Americans, 
permanent residents and Afghans with visas by the last 
day of this month of August. . Following the refusal of 
the Taliban to extend the date.



On the other hand, Republican Senator from Florida 
Marco Rubio sent a letter to Secretary of the 
Department of Homeland Security Alejandro Mayorkas, 
demanding a full explanation of the measures taken by 
the department to ensure that terrorists who have been 
released by the Taliban cannot enter the country from 
the southern border with Mexico. We discussed this with 
Michael McCarthy professor at the University of 
Washington.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 158 
/ Segment # 1
When: September 05th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 11' 
27"
Description of program

With great fanfare, and denying any mistakes, President 
Biden spoke to the nation about ending the war in 
Afghanistan. The departure of the last troops and 
diplomats and Afghans who worked for the US embassy, 
was fulfilled one day before the August 31 deadline as 
demanded by the Taliban who took the country on the 
15th. Our White House correspondent Rafael Sanchez-Cruz 
chronicled the last day of the longest war in the 
modern history of the North American empire.

Just on the official day of the withdrawal from 
Afghanistan, the White House said that that country, 
"is no longer a fertile land for terrorism and there is 
no extremist group there with the capacity to harm the 
United States."
We discussed this controversial issue from Miami, 
Florida with Republican National Committee spokesperson 
Jaime Florez.

Biden told Isis-k "We are not done with you yet," after 
he claimed responsibility for the August 26 bombing at 
the Kabul airport that left dozens injured and 13 
soldiers dead. 4 of these Latino sailors whose families 
this week held vigils and prayed rosaries in the 



company of family, friends and neighbors. Jennifer 
Sanguano from Lawrence, Massachusetts tells us about 
the only woman in the group who gave her life for this 
country.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 158 
/ Segment # 2
When: September 05th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 11' "
Description of program

After the entry into force in the state of the lone 
star of a law that they say literally restricts 
abortion, a great controversy has been generated since 
they will not be carried out until six weeks of 
gestation, that is, when it is assumed that the 
heartbeat of that new baby. To speak about it, we 
invited Alejandra Soto, national spokesperson for 
Planned Parenthood Federation, from New York.

We also talk about those women who decided to complete 
their pregnancies but what now? They are worried about 
covid-19 and the health of that baby that may see the 
light weeks or months before. To talk about this and 
more, we invited Dr. José Cordero, spokesperson for the 
March of Dimes organization and professor of medicine 
at the University of Georgia in Athens.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 158 
/ Segment # 3
When: September 05th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 03' 
22"
Description of program

Every year the federal government and other 
organizations such as embassies and consulates 
participate in what they call a labor rights week. The 
purpose is to raise awareness about the issue, and give 
useful information that you can use without worrying 
about whether or not you have papers, whether or not 



you can have retaliation in particular, the most 
important thing is to remember that all of us who work 
have rights. To talk about this and more we have Susana 
Rondon, deputy district director of the wage and hour 
division of the United States Department of Labor.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 159 
/ Segment # 1
When: September 12th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 14' 
40"
Description of program

The forecasts of the federal reserve or (FED) point to 
an economic growth of 7%, which would be the highest 
annual rate since the 1980s. However, an interesting 
phenomenon is occurring since on the one hand there are 
8.4 million people without work but on the other there 
are 10.5 million jobs available. 19 months after the 
pandemic, only 235,000 jobs were created last month, 
well below the 728,000 predicted by economists. Almost 
8 million unemployed also this week stopped receiving 
federal unemployment insurance benefits that has cost 
us taxpayers $ 800 billion. We exclusively interviewed 
United States Secretary of Labor Marty Walsh.

Nearly 8 million unemployed lost their federal benefits 
this week, and the likelihood that they will be 
extended is highly unlikely. One of the solutions, as 
the secretary of labor explained to us, is the 
employment centers located in all states so that the 
unemployed can find a job or even change careers by 
receiving the proper training. Our White House 
correspondent Rafael Sanchez-Cruz prepared a report on 
the matter.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 159 
/ Segment # 2
When: September 12th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 05' 
37"
Description of program



Following the Supreme Court's decision to overturn the 
Biden administration's policy that kept tenants in 
their homes despite not being able to pay, economists 
said at least 750,000 homes will be evicted by the end 
of this year. According to an investigation by Goldman 
Sachs, it is estimated that 3.5 million homes in the 
country are behind in paying rent, and owners owe up to 
17 billion dollars. We discussed this exclusively with 
Marcia Fudge United States Secretary of Housing and 
Urban Development.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 160 
/ Segment # 1
When: September 19th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 17' 
06"
Description of program

A second study from the CDC Centers for Disease Control 
indicates that the modern vaccine is more effective in 
preventing hospitalizations than Pfizer-biontech and 
Johnson & Johnson "Janssen." This after being known 
that those not vaccinated against covid-19 are eleven 
times more likely to die than those who have received 
it. Meanwhile, cases in children continue to increase. 
We exclusively had Dr. Anthony Fauci, director of the 
National Institute of Allergies and Infectious Diseases 
and Chief Medical Advisor to the President of the 
United States.

Since 2016, high-level dialogues such as the one held 
between Vice President Harris, Cabinet members, the new 
United States Ambassador to Mexico, Mr. Ken salazar and 
Mexican officials. Precisely to talk about the 
bilateral relationship between Mexico and the United 
States during this post-pandemic, in the midst of an 
inflation and migration crisis with 200 thousand 
immigrants arriving each month to request asylum, is 
with us the special assistant to President Joe Biden 



and senior director of the White House National 
Security Council for the Western Hemisphere.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 160 
/ Segment # 2
When: September 19th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 04' 
49"
Description of program

This week Gavin Newsom, governor of California, 
survived the impeachment and will remain in office. The 
cost of staying in office was $ 70 million for the 
campaign in the state with the highest taxes in the 
country, the highest number of homeless on the streets, 
cities like Los Angeles with the highest number of gang 
members in the world and a endless trouble. Also in the 
middle of this week it was announced that after 10 
months of increases in the inflation rate, the consumer 
price index registered its first decrease compared to 
the previous month, from 5.4% in July to 5.3% in 
August. What has increased the most by 24% has been 
energy. Gasoline was one of the products with the 
highest increase for the consumer in a year. It went up 
42.7%. Annual inflation in July and June remained at 
5.4% and was the highest price increase in the last 13 
years. We discussed economics in an easy-to-understand 
way with Manuel Ramos from Los Angeles, California.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 160 
/ Segment # 3
When: September 19th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 04' 
05"
Description of program

The new United States ambassador to Mexico, ken 
salazar, is already in his office at the North American 



embassy in Mexico on a reform walk, where he affirmed 
that migration, the pandemic, security and climate 
change are the priorities of the. Meanwhile he 
continues the illegal entry of hundreds of thousands of 
immigrants from all over the world and in Congress the 
future of immigration reform by reconciliation is 
uncertain. To discuss this we invited from Los Angeles, 
California attorney Alex Galvez.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 161 
/ Segment # 1
When: September 26th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 12' 
12"
Description of program

The situation at the border continues to be chaotic. 
September is not over yet, but it is estimated that the 
number of illegal immigrants crossing the southern 
border will again exceed more than 20 thousand 
encounters, the highest number in 21 years. This week 
the Paso Times reported that border patrol agents 
participated in acts of violence against Haitian 
migrants seeking asylum, associate press photographers 
reported images that we could only imagine in a western 
movie where agents on horseback with whips in hand they 
faced the Haitians. Pro-immigrant organizations 
condemned the events while at least 10,000 of them were 
crowded on the Texas River Bridge. The secretary of 
national security Alejandro Mayorkas precisely visited 
the area on Monday and emphatically said: "the borders 
are not open, do not try." For his part, the governor 
of Texas, greg abbott, requested this Monday from the 
president of the United States, Joe Biden, a 
declaration of emergency for the state due to the 
immigration crisis on the border with Mexico. 26 
governors of the country asked to meet as soon as 
possible with the president to discuss the matter. But 
the biggest setback to the immigration issue would come 
from the same congress. Elizabeth Macdonough, the 
Senate's top MP, said Democrats cannot use their $ 3.5 



trillion package that boosts social and climate 
programs to give millions of migrants the opportunity 
to become US permanent and naturalized. Our 
correspondent in the white house Rafael Sánchez Cruz 
made a report on the matter.

Following the recommendation to include a path to 
permanent legal residence for dreamers, holders of 
temporary protected status (TPS), and agricultural 
workers and essential workers, it went beyond a budget 
consideration according to detractors who have said for 
months that the legalization of the undocumented it 
will increase spending on federal programs such as food 
stamps, child tax credits, and health insurance 
programs. Now the ace up the Democrats' sleeve is 
reviving Ronald Reagan's Republican-era law. According 
to a recent report by the American immigration council 
(AIC) which states that the registry law "allows 
certain non-citizens who have lived in the United 
States for a long time, but who are undocumented or are 
present in the country under some type of temporary 
immigration status , 'register' to receive legal 
permanent resident status. We talked about this with 
Vanessa Cardenas who is a consultant for the 
organization america's voice.

2.- ECONOMY 
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 150 
/ Segment # 1
When: July 11th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 00' 00"
Description of program

The economy and the future for all is a main topic as 
the country tries to recover and emerge from the 
pandemic, the international monetary fund said last 
Wednesday that greater fiscal support in the country 
could fuel inflationary pressures and warned that the 
risk of a sustained rise in prices could require 
raising interest rates earlier than expected. Higher 



costs for credit in the United States could lead to a 
tightening of global financial conditions. We discussed 
this with the economist Adrian Sierra.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 152 
/ Segment # 2
When: July 23th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 7' 48"
Description of program

This week, oil prices fell more than 7 percent, 
following an agreement in the OPEC countries, which 
agreed to a gradual increase in crude production from 
August to December by 2 million barrels per day. 
However, at gas stations across the country, the 
reality is that the price per gallon continues to rise 
and in some states already exceeds more than four 
dollars. We invited the economics expert Manuel Ramos 
from Los Angeles, California.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 154 
/ Segment # 3
When: August 8th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 06' 32"
Description of program

At the beginning of the week, 11.5 million people who 
are currently behind with their rent were facing an 
eviction, after the end of the federal moratorium on 
evictions, implemented by the Centers for Disease 
Control and Prevention in September of last year to 
stop the spread of the coronavirus.  On Wednesday the 
CDC announced the fifth extension now through Sunday, 
October 3. But, it is still unknown where the 46 
billion dollars available to pay these back rents are. 
We discussed this and more with Noel Poyo, Deputy 
Assistant Secretary for Community Economic Development 
at the Department of the Treasury.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 155 
/ Segment # 1
When: August 15th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 14' 56"



Description of program

The United States Senate approved a $ 1 trillion 
infrastructure package. The vote was 69 to 30 in the 
upper house made up of 100 seats. Immediately 
afterwards, the senators voted and also approved a 
spending package of 3.5 billion dollars that goes to 
the lower house where it will be voted on when the 
legislators return on Monday, August 23. Our 
correspondent at the White House Rafael Sánchez-Cruz 
had us a report.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 161 
/ Segment # 2
When: September 26th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 07' 
10"
Description of program

Senior Democrats this week said they will likely need 
to cut President Biden's $ 3.5 trillion social spending 
bill, while passage of the 1.4 trillion bipartisan 
infrastructure plan could come after the deadline of 
27. September. We talk about the economy with Adrián 
Sierra.

On more economic issues, did you know that Latinos 
during this pandemic are the ones who are buying homes 
the most? To talk about this we invited Sara Méndez 
Rodriguez who is the director and president of the 
National Association of Hispanic Real Estate 
professionals.



3.- LATINOS IN THE COMMUNITY 
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 149 
/ Segment # 1
When: July 4th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 16' 00"
Description of program

In the state of Maryland; Former Maryland Secretary of 
Labor, former Secretary of Labor under President Obama, 
and former Democratic National Committee Leader Tom 
Perez, launched his candidacy for Governor of Maryland 
next year.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 150 
/ Segment # 3
When: July 11th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 03' 06"
Description of program

In this segment of the show, we talk about the 
importance of donating blood. Latinos need to do it 
more because statistically we are the ones who do it 
the least. That is why we had the testimony of our 
colleague Jesús Marin presenter at our station in 
Washington D.C. who tells us why he does it every two 
weeks!

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 152 
/ Segment # 3
When: July 23th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 05' 09"
Description of program

The founder of Amazon and the richest man in the world, 
Jeff Bezos, and his three crewmates, managed to travel 
successfully last Tuesday in an 11-minute flight to 
space aboard the reusable ship "New Shepard" of his 
company. : "Blue origin", the first flight from the 
launch site in the desert west of Texas.



The space race does not stop. In 2023 from the Kennedy 
Space Center aboard a Starship rocket from the Spacex 
company, the Japanese millionaire Yusaku Maezawa and 8 
artists will carry out a 6-day mission in a private 
space flight with a single trajectory around the moon. 
We exclusively interviewed Essdras Suárez 
photojournalist and winner of two Pulitzer Prizes and 
the only Latino finalist out of a million applications 
in the pool of candidates to become astronauts.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 159 
/ Segment # 3
When: September 12th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 05' 
43"
Description of program

Latinas in the United States have embodied the 
diversity of thoughts, actions and interpersonal 
exchanges and we continue to show great strength. Our 
experiences help strengthen our companies when we are 
employed in the executive and senior management 
echelons. Representation matters, but we want more: 
Equal pay in all fields; In the office, in the House of 
Representatives and in the White House, this was 
expressed by the women of the League of United Latin 
American Citizens and to talk about this we invited 
Sindy Benavides, Chief Executive of the organization 
"LULAC".

4.- LATIN AMERICA



Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 150 
/ Segment # 2
When: July 11th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 09' 19"
Description of program

One news item that made headlines around the world was 
the murder of the President of Haiti, Jovenel Moise, 
53, assassinated on Wednesday at his home by a commando 
made up of foreigners. The first lady, Martine Moise, 
also shot, was hospitalized hours later at Jackson 
Memorial Hospital in Miami. Moise's assassination 
occurs during a deep security crisis and political 
instability in the country a few months before the call 
for presidential, legislative and local elections for 
next September 26, elections in which he could not be a 
candidate. In addition to the fact that the opposition 
did not recognize his legitimacy, they say that Moise 
had made enemies among the wealthy families that 
control key businesses in the country, such as energy, 
telephony or banking, which he had blamed for 
corruption and the chronic instability that the nation 
is experiencing. He too had made enemies among the 
powerful armed gangs that control slums of the poorest 
of the poor in Port-au-Prince.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 151 
/ Segment # 2
When: July 18th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 10' 00"
Description of program

The organization Human Rights Watch denounced this 
Tuesday that the number of detainees in the protests 
that took place in Cuba "exceeded 160" and demanded 
that the violations of human rights on the island 
cease. This after the protests and confrontations after 
the Cuban president, Miguel Díaz-Canel, provoked on 
television his supporters to go out to confront the 
protesters. Florida Federal Senator Marco Rubio spoke 
about it. For its part, the Biden administration urged 
the Cuban regime to "respect the voice of the Cuban 



people" by restoring access to the internet and other 
media, while calling for the release of those detained 
during the "peaceful demonstrations." Throughout the 
week thousands of Cubans and Latinos from other 
countries demonstrated in dozens of cities in the 
United States supporting the protests in Cuba. Filippo 
Ferretti from Tampa Bay gave us the reactions.

Meanwhile, relatives of detainees in the demonstrations 
against Communism on the island went to the so-called 
police stations to ask the whereabouts of their 
relatives. At the same time, the Secretary General of 
the Organization of American States, Luis Almagro, 
called here in the capital for an end to "repression 
and persecution" in Cuba. We discussed the 
ramifications of this situation with Professor Emilio 
Viano.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 152 
/ Segment # 2
When: July 23th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 7' 48"
Description of program

In the international arena, the situation in Cuba 
continues to cause reactions in several cities in the 
United States. The demonstrations of support for those 
on the island continue and this week State Department 
officials anonymously told Reuters that as part of the 
review of the Biden government's policy towards Cuba 
and in response to the repression of La Havana that 
there would be new measures. For his part, Miguel Díaz-
Canel, President of Cuba, assured that, if President 
Biden, had "sincere humanitarian concern for the Cuban 
people, he could eliminate the 243 measures applied by 
former President Trump" including the more than 50 
imposed during the covid-19 pandemic. We discussed this 
with Joseph Humire who is the executive director of the 
"Center for a Secure Free Society".



Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 156 
/ Segment # 1
When: August 22nd. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 13' 17"
Description of program

Unfortunately we have to talk about the tragedy that 
Haiti is experiencing in addition to the assassination 
of its President few weeks ago, Covid-19 pandemic, 
corruption and gang violence, now it is a devastating 
earthquake that punishes them mercilessly. We make 
contact from Baltimore in Maryland with Beatriz 
Afanador, director of communications for the 
organization Catholic Relief Services.



5.- PUBLIC SAFETY 
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 149 
/ Segment # 2
When: July 4th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 06' 36"
Description of program

An engineering firm, hired by the owners of the 
Champlain tower that collapsed in surfside, knew of the 
deterioration of one of the towers since October 2018. 
Gerardo Reyes explains to us what the warning signs 
were.

On surfside are the Aztec moles, men who without fear 
of losing their lives travel the world rescuing those 
who are fighting for their lives buried in the rubble.
We welcomed politicians and Fernando Alvarez-Bravo, in 
charge of the international liaison of the Topos 
Tlatelolco rescue brigade.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 150 
/ Segment # 2
When: July 11th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 09' 19"
Description of program

On more gun violence issues, last Wednesday, President 
Biden on a visit to the state of Illinois discussed the 
issue of violence with the mayor of Chicago. Crime 
levels in the country are skyrocketing like never 
before. At least 150 people died from gun violence in 
more than 400 shootings across the country during the 
July 4 weekend alone, according to data compiled by the 
Gun Violence Archive. In Chicago, after police 
superintendent David Brown voiced his concern ahead of 
the "most challenging weekend of the year" for police, 
83 people were shot, with the death toll of 14. So far 
this year, incidents of gun violence in cities like New 
York, for example, have shot up almost 40% compared to 
the same period in 2020, with 767 shootings and 885 



victims. In New York, Mayor DiBlasio said crime is 
going down

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 154 
/ Segment # 2
When: August 8th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 06' 10"
Description of program

On August 3, 2019, a mass shooting occurred at a 
Walmart store in El Paso, Texas, a gunman shot and 
killed 23 people and injured 23 others. The FBI 
declared the massacre an act of domestic terrorism and 
a crime of hate. Stephanie Córdova told us from that 
border city how she remembered the victims on this 
second anniversary of the tragedy.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 155 
/ Segment # 2
When: August 15th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 08' 53"
Description of program

An alert is raised against fraud where Hispanics are 
the target of criminals, especially at this time when 
many parents and older adults are receiving federal aid 
funds. Karina Hertz Director of strategic 
communications of the organization "AARP" spoke to us 
about it.



6.- HEALTH
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 149 
/ Segment # 3
When: July 4th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 03' 25"
Description of program

The nation's largest covid-19 vaccine uptake survey 
organized by the naleo educational fund has been 
revealed and shows that 47 percent of Latino adults 
have not yet started the covid vaccination and more 
than half a 54 % of Latinos "not" vaccinated say they 
are not sure to do so or simply do not plan to get 
vaccinated!
To talk about this we invited erica bernal-martínez who 
is chief of operations of the naleo educational fund.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 150 
/ Segment # 1
When: July 11th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 00' 00"
Description of program

The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) 
confirmed that the delta variant is already the 
dominant strain of the covid-19 virus in the country 
and became the dominant one during the two weeks prior 
to July 3, with a 51.7% of cases linked to that strain 
that was first identified in India. We discussed this 
with Dr. Marcela Nuñez-Smith who is a senior advisor to 
the COVID-19 response team at the White House.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 150 
/ Segment # 2
When: July 11th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 09' 19"
Description of program

Something that could impact or would be impacting her 
children, as we well know during the coronavirus 
pandemic, they stopped making face-to-face appointments 
with doctors, especially with minors as patients. For 



this reason, a campaign has been created to make 
parents aware of the power they have as parents to 
protect their children. We talked about this with Dr. 
Viola García, president of the National Association of 
School Boards.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 151 
/ Segment # 3
When: July 18th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 03' 00"
Description of program

To close the show, we talked about the serious stigma 
surrounding the diagnosis of dementia among adults 40 
and older and their healthcare providers. That stigma 
comes from fear of loss of independence, emotional 
suffering and more. We invited Dr. Jacobo Mintzer 
geriatric psychiatrist.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 153 
/ Segment # 2
When: August 1st. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 05' 53"
Description of program

The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention 
announced its recommendation that people already 
vaccinated with both doses wear masks indoors again. 
This citing new information about the spread of the 
covid-delta variant. However, in some states there are 
those who do not want the use of face masks to be 
mandatory despite having the largest number of cases of 
covid delta in the country as is the case of Florida 
from where our colleague Filippo Ferretti reports to 
us.

To talk about the covid delta and its ramifications, we 
invite an eminence on the subject, he is a Mexican 
based in Atlanta Georgia, professor of global health 
and epidemiology at the Emory University School of 
Public Health, he is also a member of the academy 



national of medicine and its secretary of foreign 
relations, Dr. Carlos del Río, was elected.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 154 
/ Segment # 1
When: August 8th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 13' 18"
Description of program

The White House and its response team to the covid-19 
pandemic gave an update on the situation in the 
country. At the same time that unfortunately 53% of 
those who have not been vaccinated, said in a national 
survey that they are more afraid of the vaccine than of 
the virus! Our White House correspondent Rafael 
Sánchez-Cruz prepared a report on the matter.

190 million people have been vaccinated nationwide, 
something like just over 57 percent of the population. 
This in the midst of a strong spread of the Delta 
variant that is overwhelming hospitals and forcing the 
resumption of regulations on the use of masks and 
mandatory vaccination. We discussed the latest on this 
with Dr. Hector Frisbie from Wheat-ridge, Colorado.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 155 
/ Segment # 1
When: August 15th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 14' 56"
Description of program

The American Academy of Pediatrics and the Association 
of Children's Hospitals sounded the alarm with a 
published study comparing COVID-19 cases in children 
with earlier weeks, seeing an increase of 84 percent, 
just last week they were added. almost 72 thousand new 
infections in children. In addition, the director of 
the National Institutes of Health reported that the 
number of children hospitalized by the virus reached 
1,450, the highest number so far in the pandemic. All 



this within the framework of a return to classes that 
had not been experienced before. But how to protect our 
children? Dr. María Márquez, specialist in pediatrics 
at Mary's Center, was in the program.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 156 
/ Segment # 2
When: August 22nd. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 09' 19"
Description of program
 
The FDA announced this week that adults 60 and older 
and healthcare personnel are first on the list for 
booster doses within 8 months of achieving full 
immunization. This after Thursday night of last week 
they authorized that third reinforcement to people with 
solid organ transplants, HIV and any type of cancer. 
Just this week this question was rekindled in the minds 
of mothers and fathers: is it safe for children to go 
back to school? The debate does not cease, as does the 
struggle between those who are in favor of vaccines and 
masks and between those who have fear and ignorance as 
reasons disguised with the word "freedom." Yamile 
Arango in the state of Colorado prepared a report.

There is a war between those who are in favor of being 
able to decide whether to get the vaccine against covid 
19 or not; There is the fraternal police order, a 
national union that represents 356,000 agents, 
supporting those who choose not to get vaccinated. They 
say that with local, state and federal officials 
lobbying companies and individuals with government-
issued vaccine mandates, they have decided that 
"individual and personal choice" remains paramount. To 
tell us about this from Columbus South Carolina we 
invited Michael Letts who is Chief Executive Officer 
[CEO] of the bulletproof vest manufacturer "in-
vestusa".



Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 158 
/ Segment # 1
When: September 05th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 11' 
27"
Description of program

With great fanfare, and denying any mistakes, President 
Biden spoke to the nation about ending the war in 
Afghanistan. The departure of the last troops and 
diplomats and Afghans who worked for the US embassy, 
was fulfilled one day before the August 31 deadline as 
demanded by the Taliban who took the country on the 
15th. Our White House correspondent Rafael Sanchez-Cruz 
chronicled the last day of the longest war in the 
modern history of the North American empire.

Just on the official day of the withdrawal from 
Afghanistan, the White House said that that country, 
"is no longer a fertile land for terrorism and there is 
no extremist group there with the capacity to harm the 
United States."
We discussed this controversial issue from Miami, 
Florida with Republican National Committee spokesperson 
Jaime Florez.

Biden told Isis-k "We are not done with you yet," after 
he claimed responsibility for the August 26 bombing at 
the Kabul airport that left dozens injured and 13 
soldiers dead. 4 of these Latino sailors whose families 
this week held vigils and prayed rosaries in the 
company of family, friends and neighbors. Jennifer 
Sanguano from Lawrence, Massachusetts tells us about 
the only woman in the group who gave her life for this 
country.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 158 
/ Segment # 2
When: September 05th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 11' 
Description of program



Moderna Inc requested the FDA on Wednesday to allow the 
use of a third booster dose of its vaccine against 
covid-19. But if you have tested positive for COVID-19, 
one of the first questions you may have is: what can I 
do to reduce my risk of getting more ill? The experts' 
answer is monoclonal antibody treatment. Something that 
is more common in Florida and Andreina Rosal from 
Orlando prepared a report for us.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 159 
/ Segment # 1
When: September 12th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 14' 
40"
Description of program

Unfortunately, the covid-19 pandemic does not stop! 
This week in the country 40 million cases were 
surpassed that have saturated hospitals in Alabama, 
Mississippi, Georgia, Arkansas, Texas and Florida these 
6 states have their intensive care units at capacity 
limits. Meanwhile 47% of the population remains 
unvaccinated. Likewise, the cases of Covid in children 
increase especially after returning to face-to-face 
classes.
According to the director of the CDC Rachel Walensky, 
the cases of Covid-19 increased among minors between 
the beginning of June and until the middle of August, 
on the other hand, in 14 states there were 10 times 
more infections among adolescents among adolescents. 12 
and 17 years old who did not have a dose over those who 
had completed their vaccination schedule. We talked 
about this and more with Dr. Ilan Shapiro from Los 
Angeles, California.

We are also talking about a controversial substance. It 
is about Ivermectin, a drug used to combat parasites 
and that is being included in the treatment plan of 
patients with covid-19 in several Latin American 



countries. Here the FDA is far from approving its use 
in humans but as our correspondent in Tampa Tay, 
Filippo Ferretti tells us, there are those who travel 
to Central America to receive this medicine.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 161 
/ Segment # 3
When: September 26th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 06' 
36"
Description of program

The first results of the trial studying the 
effectiveness and safety of the Pfizer and biontech 
vaccine against covid-19 for children 5 to 11 years of 
age, showed promising results. His first trial results 
indicate that the vaccine is safe for children and 
establishes a strong antibody response against the 
virus. On the other hand, a new study from the Centers 
for Disease Control and Prevention [cdc] affirms that 
the modern vaccine is the most effective against 
hospitalization for covid-19, followed by that of 
Pfizer and that of Johnson & Johnson. And for their 
part, the United States Food and Drug Administration 
(FDA) vaccine advisers unanimously voted to recommend 
the authorization of emergency use of a booster dose of 
Pfizer vaccine 6 months after the second dose. in 
people 65 years of age or older.

A very important issue for our men. In Puerto Rico, the 
official declaration was made as September first on 
prostate cancer prevention day. We invite Dr. Alvin 
Lopez-Pujals principal clinical researcher at the San 
Juan Bautista school of medicine and the MIR scientific 
company. 



7.- IMMIGRATION
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 149 
/ Segment # 1
When: July 4th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 16' 00"
Description of program

Former President Trump visited an unfinished portion of 
the wall on the Mexican border on Wednesday, the trip 
with Texas Governor Greg Abbott near Weslaco in South 
Texas is Trump's second public appearance in a week . 
Republicans have pointed out that migration will be a 
central theme in their campaign to retake control of 
Congress next year, but a Reuters / IPSOS poll 
indicates that Trump's attacks are having little 
effect.

Meanwhile, more than 270 thousand migrants have been 
found in the sector of the Rio Grande valley by the 
border patrol so far this year.
To talk about this and more, we welcomed Daniel Garza, 
executive director of the free initiative.

Climate experts describe as a "pressure cooker", the 
heat wave that we live in the country. Well, heat 
records have been broken where Latinos are the most 
affected because we are 21 percent more likely than 
non-Hispanic whites to live in the hottest areas of 
cities. But what about those in the south on the border 
with Mexico, regardless of the conditions, they embark 
on the adventure of crossing the border. N Santiago 
Rodriguez who presented us with a report.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 150 
/ Segment # 1
When: July 11th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 00' 00"
Description of program



More than 50,000 young immigrants without documents 
applied for the first time for the program that would 
protect them from deportation and allow them to work 
legally, but between this period only 763 new 
applications were approved. The Dreamers remain in 
migratory limbo. Our correspondent in the White House 
Rafael Sánchez-Cruz has us more.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 151 
/ Segment # 1
When: July 18th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 13' 00"
Description of program

The University of Southern California released a 
bombshell story: ICE violated its own standards of 
medical care by minimizing or ruling out the signs and 
symptoms of critical illness suffered by migrants 
detained in their detention centers, which contributed 
to their deaths. of several of them after examining 55 
reports on 71 deaths of migrants who were in their 
custody between 2011 and 2018.

Meanwhile, the Department of Homeland Security 
announced in the middle of the week that they received 
a first batch of 10,000 out of 30,000 doses of Johnson 
& Johnson's Covid-19 vaccine that will be distributed 
throughout the country to inoculate migrants in 
custody. of ICE. The situation at the border does not 
change, and the problem now extends to the east coast, 
including the Secretary of National Security, Alejandro 
Mayorkas, warned on Tuesday potential migrants from 
Cuba and Haiti not to try to reach the United States 
illegally by sea. Also a bipartisan commission of 
federal Senators traveled to Mexico, Colombia and 
Guatemala. We discussed this with Federal Senator for 
Virginia Tim Kaine.

In other reports, amid record temperatures, the 
importance of access to fresh water, shade and rest 
periods become a matter of life and death, for farm 



workers, as stated by the United Farm Workers union. 
who says that farmworkers have historically been 
excluded from many of the rights and benefits that 
protect workers and hence the importance of their 
legalization that Democrats in the Senate include in 
their $ 3.5 billion reconciliation package. Our White 
House correspondent Rafael Sanchez Cruz presented us 
with the report.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 152 
/ Segment # 1
When: July 23th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 13' 03"
Description of program

A little more than a week after a federal judge in 
Texas will revoke DACA and as of July 16, USCIS will 
not accept new applications from young people to apply 
for the program, activists affirm that a path to 
citizenship is the only path for those called " 
dreamers "against said court decision. Congress in the 
meantime continues to work on the reconciliation 
process of the package of more than three trillion 
dollars for infrastructure where they plan to include 
funds for 120 billion dollars for immigration. These 
funds, according to Senator Bob Menéndez, "open the 
possibility of immigration reform," without having to 
count on the support of Republicans in Congress. To 
talk about this, we invited the lawyer Ángel Leal from 
Miami Florida.

This week, President Biden declared emphatically: "We 
are keeping promises" and says this half a year after 
taking power. Our White House correspondent Rafael 
Sanchez-Cruz explains a little more about the 
challenges, achievements and promises of the president 
who has been under scrutiny in this regard.

In other information, customs and border protection 
announced that in nine months they detained more than a 
million immigrants at the southern border! In June 



alone, almost 189 thousand were detained. Meanwhile, 18 
national organizations with outreach in all 50 states 
launched the "ready to stay" campaign to help 
immigrants access legal services. Especially for 
dreamers, tepesians and farm workers. While Congress 
and the White House try to pass immigration reform 
without the need for a Republican vote, according to 
Rodrigo Camarena, director of the Network of Immigrant 
Advocates from Brooklyn, New York.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 153 
/ Segment # 1
When: August 1st. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 16' 06"
Description of program

One news item that made headlines this week was the 
announcement of the resumption of expedited 
deportations of "certain family groups" illegally 
crossing the border. Our White House correspondent 
Rafael Sánchez-Cruz prepared a report.

This week the Immigration and Customs Enforcement 
Service (ICE) arrested 302 sex offenders to date in a 
nationwide operation called Operation "SOAR" (Sex 
Offender Arrest and Deportation). But what about those 
who hide in fake profiles and use social media apps to 
commit sex crimes? After dealing with the covid-19 
pandemic for more than a year, the Polaris organization 
using data from the National Anti-Human Trafficking 
Hotline, it was found that reported incidents of sex 
trafficking occurring online increased by more than 45 
% after quarantine was ordered.
To talk about this we invited Andrea Rojas who is 
Director of Strategic Initiatives against Human 
Trafficking of the Polaris organization.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 154 
/ Segment # 2
When: August 8th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 06' 10"
Description of program



The authorities of the county of Hidalgo and the city 
of McAllen, issued a declaration of local disaster due 
to the increase in released migrants. In the month of 
July alone, they arrested more than 19 thousand 
unaccompanied children! Again a record number. In 
total, 210,000 migrants were detained last month, the 
highest number in 20 years. We exclusively interviewed 
the Mayor of McAllen, Javier Villalobos.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 155 
/ Segment # 2
When: August 15th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 08' 53"
Description of program

The crisis at the border continues, and each figure is 
a new record, for example in July 2020 the border 
patrol had 40,929 encounters with undocumented persons 
who crossed the border, last month they reported 
210,000 encounters! The worst thing is that more than 
18 percent of the families that entered the country 
tested positive for COVID-19 according to a report from 
federal authorities. Also, 20 percent of the minors who 
arrived alone and who were in border patrol custody 
tested positive for the virus. Some cities like Laredo 
in Texas are spending their own resources to pay for 
buses and literally get rid of migrants by sending them 
to Austin and Houston to go to other cities from there. 
Alma Ferrara gave us more details.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 157 
/ Segment # 2
When: August 29th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 06' 35"
Description of program

A Gallup poll on immigration found that Americans 
remain divided on increasing or decreasing the number 
of migrants arriving in the country, taking into 
account the crisis at the border and the exodus of 
Afghan migrants.



According to the survey, 33% of the participants 
indicated that migration levels should increase, while 
31% said they should decrease. And the other 35% said 
that the number of migrants the country receives should 
be kept at the usual level. But what has raised alarms 
for some is to stop making illegal re-entry into the 
country criminal. Our Las Vegas correspondent Alex 
Zapata explains more about it.

On more immigration issues, the country's supreme court 
on Tuesday rejected President Biden's proposal to 
postpone the reestablishment of the "Stay in Mexico" 
policy.
Let's talk about this and more with immigration 
attorney Gunther Sanabria.



8.- EDUCATION
Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 153 
/ Segment # 3
When: August 1st. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 04' 00"
Description of program

A new survey where the majority of parents expect their 
children to have challenges with learning and 
readjustment of the school routine and want schools to 
solicit more opinions from parents than according to 
new data 64% of them are fortunately more involved than 
ever in the education of their children.
To talk about this from Kansas City we had Christy 
Moreno who is the Delegate of the National Union of 
parents.

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 155 
/ Segment # 2
When: August 15th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 08' 53"
Description of program

This week who also gave a voice of alert regarding the 
situation of our planet was the intergovernmental panel 
on climate change of the United Nations, the world's 
leading scientific body on the phenomenon. We discussed 
this with Juan Declet, a "senior" social scientist for 
climate vulnerability at the "Union of Concerned 
Scientists."

Program: Politica Ya with Tsi-tsi-ki Félix / Show # 155 
/ Segment # 3
When: August 15th. 2021 Sunday 5:00 am Length: 02' 11"
Description of program

We also talked about the importance of minority organ 
donation. A topic that for some is uncomfortable or 
even taboo.



Fortunately, the united states has the highest 
performing organ donation and transplantation system in 
the world. In the past 6 years, there was a 38 percent 
increase in deceased donor organ donation. Anna Maria 
Castillo from the "Washington Regional Transplant 
Community" gave us more information.

9.- RELIGION
N/A


